Withnell Parish Newsletter

Summer 2016
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
At the recent Parish Council AGM the Chair presented the following report. He reported that the Parish Council had completed the installation of the Speed Indicator Device, which is moved to various locations in the Parish.
The Council had also fulfilled an item from our Parish Plan- the refurbishment of Abbey Village Play Area. The Council had been working on this project over the last 4 years, and had consulted residents of Abbey Village in 2012, receiving 27 replies. The total budget was just under £32,500, of which the Parish Council gave £10,680 plus VAT.  Half of the overall budget was spent on buying new equipment.  Half was for the repair and replacement of safety surfaces, and installation of the equipment. It was hoped to add to the play equipment when funds were available.

The Council had wished to attain Quality Parish Status. This was not possible as Quality Parish Status has been discontinued by the Government.

The Council continued to work with Chorley Borough Council and Lancashire County Council. The paved area around Abbey Village War memorial will be renovated during the coming year as a result of the participation in the Eastern Parishes Liaison Group.

The Council had given financial support to local groups in the last year. This has included Withnell Fold Sports Club, Brinscall and District Drop-In Centre, St Joseph’s Social Club and the Pensioners’ Christmas Party at the Hare and Hounds.

The Council continued to provide floral displays at the War Memorials in the Parish, and at other locations, and our Lengthsmen efficiently attended to general maintenance jobs around the Parish.

The Chair thanked fellow councillors, the Clerk to the Council the Lengthsmen and County Councillor Kim Snape for their unfailing support and hard work on behalf of the people of Withnell Parish.
Burglaries

The police have previously reported a slight increase in burglaries in the Parish during the summer months. Please be aware of this and remember to secure all property to the best of your ability. The Police can be contacted on 01257 246143 or Chorley.NPT@lancashire.pnn.police.uk
Local Government Information is displayed on the three Parish notice boards at Brinscall Baths, Abbey Village Play Area and Oakmere Avenue, Chorley Road, Withnell (for Withnell Fold) The following may also be useful;
Your County Councillor is Kim Snape, Borough Councillors are Councillor M France, Councillor C France and Councillor Mrs S Long (Withnell North)

Useful Numbers- Anti Social Behaviour- 08451 25 35 45     
Please don’t hesitate to report suspicious circumstances to the police. You can call the non-emergency reporting number at any time. 08451 25 35 45.  Or report in confidence to CRIMESTOPPERS on 0800 555 111. National Terrorist hotline 0800 789 321
Withnell Health Centre-Out of Hours Health Service -Access to the out of hours service is only available through calling 111.
Calls to this number are free from mobiles & landlines. Your symptoms will be assessed, and, where necessary, your details will be passed through to the out of hours for further assessment, or a face to face consultation.
Lancashire County Council have a web page for any queries or problems with footpaths (repairs or blocked), street lighting, road signs and markings, roads and associated drainage and improvements and alterations.

The web site to report a highway fault is; http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/roads-parking-and-travel/fault-search.aspx
Parking Problems
A major cause of concern raised with the Parish Council is caused by pavement parking.

Please ensure there is sufficient room for pedestrians. Parking on yellow lines near local amenities causes problems to others.

James Miller VC
A ceremony to lay a plaque in honour of James Miller, VC, has been organised by Chorley Council.  The event will take place at 10-00 am on Saturday, 30th July, at Withnell Fold Memorial Garden. All are welcome to attend, but please note that parking is limited.
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Please contact the Council by writing to;

Clerk to Withnell Parish Council, Piccadilly Farm, Belmont Road, Withnell, Chorley.
PR6 8DZ    Tel: 01254 831615  or e mail: withnellparishcouncil@fsmail.net

If you require a larger size copy of this document please contact the clerk or if you require more copies they are available at Abbey Village and Brinscall Post Offices or by contacting the Clerk.
The Parish Council meet the first Thursday of each month (apart from August) the next meetings are on the 7th July and 1st September 2016. Please check the notice board/website for venues.
